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Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 
 
Site: 152 Green Lane, Edgware, HA8 8EJ,  
Complaint: Building Works Not to Approved Plans 

 
 

I have been handed a copy of your reply to my initial letter regarding the front porch 
at the above address. It appears your letters did not reach me and must have gone 
astray, I apologise for this and would ask if it would be possible for you to email me 
as I am certain to receive any email.  
 
When I first visited the property the front porch was not yet completed. As I explained 
in my first letter, I was aware at that time the porch did not comply with the conditions 
and limitations of Schedule 2, Part 1, Class D of the Town & Country Planning 
General Permitted Development Order.  
 
Although the porch did not comply with the above class, I felt that the moderate 
changes required to make the porch fall under permitted development would not 
ultimately alter the overall impact of the front porch on the surrounding area. I intend 
to visit the property now it can be assumed the development is complete. Once I 
have visited the property I can conclusively decide if the breaches of planning control 
warrant further enforcement action. 
 
I will update you as soon as I have conducted the site visit. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Brett Sinclair 
Planning Assistant 
Planning Support Team 
  



 




